
Nikki’s 
Notes 

Last month I 
asked specific 

prayer for obtaining 
Judah's passport. I'm thankful 
to announce we have recently 
been able to turn in completed 
paperwork and the official 
processing has begun. Lord 
willing, we should have his 
passport within the next 
month. There will still be 
different requirements 
regarding obtaining a visa for 
him that might make it 
necessary for us to step out of 
the country and back in, but 
those details should come 
along to us soon. Your 
continued prayers are 
appreciated.

April 5, 2017

Faithful Friends, Family, and Supporters, 

A big highlight of this past month was moving into our 
new church location. We are thankful to the Lord for providing 
for the needed renovations as well as supplying a larger, more 
suitable meeting place.  Already, several folks from our new 
neighborhood have visited the services or at least listened at 
the door. This Friday (April 7) we will be having a special 
dedication event and inviting many from the neighborhood. 
Please pray that the Lord will help us to build some new 
relationships and have opportunities for the Gospel through 
this event. 

We recently began a salvation Bible study with a lady 
named Sokhawn. She has been involved with both the 
Mormons and Chinese spiritism in the past, but has been very 
open to our teaching. Please pray for her in a special way over 
these next few weeks, that she will understand and believe the 
Gospel. 

Discipleship meetings with 
Srah have continued. She has been 
over all receptive to teaching, but 
still has some big steps to take in her 
walk with the Lord. Continue to 
pray that she will grow in Christ.  

The Lord continues to bless 
the children’s Bible club.  A core 
group of about 15 young people have been coming faithfully and 
listening attentively. Last week, a loud party nearby made it 
almost impossible to hear the teaching, but the children still 
listened carefully to the story of the Crossing of the Red Sea as 
we continued in our Creation to Christ series. Please do pray 
that these precious young people would understand more and 
more about the true and living God. 

For His Name’s Sake,

The Brown Family 
Romans 15:20-21

Prayer Requests 

• Spiritual growth of believers

• Salvation of Bunteoun & Riem, Meng 
Hong, Sak, Net, Meng Lang, Sokhawn

• Repentance & Reconciliation - Waat

• Dedication Event - April 7

Teaching on prayer


